Minutes of the Meeting of the Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC
October 5, 2017
The Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC (FFHC) held a public meeting on Thursday, October 5 2017 at the FFHC at 40 E. Center Street # 5 Fallon, Nevada at 11:00am.
REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS

Call to Order:  Secretary Carol Lloyd called the meeting to order at 11:03am.
Public Comment:  Bernadette Franche, Diana Johnson, Suzanne Sherman, Molly Davis, Suzie Albaugh, Christina Ingram.
Roll Call:  Present Board of Director members Kelli Kelly, Carol Lloyd, June Lindsey, and Jaime Sammons. Also present: Suzi Valentine Faith, Penny Valentine Faith, Rick Lattin, Jon Rau, Sara Champneys, Deborah Stewart, Molly Davis, Bernadette Franche, Suzanne Sherman, Diana Johnson, Bob Dexter, Melvina Rau, Ashley Laca, Nathan Strong, Karla Woods, Brianna Schwab, and Christina Ingram.
Absent: Jake Coval

Review and adoption of agenda:  Jaime Sammons moved to approve the agenda. June Lindsey seconded. All in favor.  
Review and adoption of the minutes: Jaime Sammons moved to approve the minutes from the August 30, 2017 meeting. June Lindsey seconded. All in favor.
Board Resignation: Kelli Kelly submitted her resignation effective immediately. June Lindsey moved to accept the resignation. Jaime Sammons seconded. All in favor.

Finance/Treasurer Report: Jake is absent so there were no financials to report. Discussion as to when they are available. They are in a binder at the FFH. 
Appoint Board Officers: Jaime Sammons nominated Carol Lloyd for Board President. Seconded by June Lindsey. All in favor. Jaime Sammons nominated herself to the Secretary position. June Lindsey seconded. All in favor.

Appoint Interim Executive Director: Carol Lloyd nominated Kelli Kelly to the position of Interim Executive Director. June Lindsey seconded. All in favor.
Recruit Board Member: Carol Lloyd announced that there is an opening on the Board. She asked interested people to submit a letter of interest at the FFH or to her at the Churchill County Library by October 24, 2017.

Issues and Moving Forward: Kelli Kelly informed the group that her intent was to make agendas and meeting dates more accessible to members. She talked about becoming a Board member in October, leading the creation of Bylaws, Mission Statement, Business Plan and familiarizing herself with the grants. She discussed the 3 legged stool that comprises the FFH; Hub Store, CSA, and Farmer’s Market. The FFH is new and expanding and improving. She discussed the importance of membership awareness, participation, and transparency. Responding to questions she discussed store income and overhead. She stated the CSA sustains the mission of the FFH which is to provide an outlet to local farmers. Her immediate goal is to look at systems, streamline processes for efficiency.  She expressed her commitment to making the Hub solvent. Store hours and staffing were discussed. It was recommended that decisions be transparent. The annual meeting at the end of September was discussed; as was the Strategic Planning Workshop which is expected to begin in January. The Hub’s new location was discussed including acquiring property and the building. Current Hub was discussed including rent and other fixed expenses, how the grants work, transparency and finances. It was noted that the Newsletter contains information about the Hub. 
Next Board Meeting

October 25, 2017 at 5:30pm at the FFH
Meeting adjourned- 12:15pm
Respectfully submitted, Carol Lloyd, Secretary
